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NEWS FOR THE CITIZENS OF WARR ACRES                                   AUGUST, 2015 

 

CITY HALL WILL BE CLOSED THE FOLLOWING DATE: 
 

                            LABOR DAY      Monday        September 7, 2015 
 

                           Remember, NO trash will be picked up on the days City 
                           Hall will be closed.  For those whose normal trash day 
is Monday - there will be a CURBSIDE ONLY pickup on Wednesday, 
September 9, 2015.   
 

REMEMBER – SCHOOL HAS STARTED AGAIN! 
Please stay alert to children walking to and 

from area schools.   
 

Pay particular attention to the school 
crosswalks.  The crossing guards are public  
safety employees and work under the 
supervision of the Chief of Police.  Motor 

vehicles and pedestrians are required to follow the directions of a 
crossing guard.  Failure to follow such direction is subject to traffic laws 
and may result in conviction or fines. 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD SAFETY  
• A social neighborhood is a safe 

neighborhood 

• Know your neighbors.  Become familiar 
with the three homes in front of you and 
the two on either side. 

• Report crime – call 911 to report all suspicious activity (NEVER 
approach a suspicious person) 

• Be social – host social events ( a social neighborhood is a safe 
neighborhood) 

• Work together – develop a method of notifying fellow neighbors of 
suspicious activity. 

 
Don’t get frustrated with the 911 Dispatcher when 
more details are requested after the basics are given.  
This does NOT mean an officer has not yet been 
sent.  The first information you give the 911 call taker 
is dispatched over the police radio as soon as the 
information is given.    

 

KEEP WARR ACRES NEAT & CLEAN 
As a reminder, code enforcement does not allow parking on lawns, 
heaping refuse such as tires, furniture or large piles of brush on lawns, 
unless it is time for big trash day, or having appliances, scrap wood, etc. 
stored on front porches.  Also, lots covered in weeds or 
excessively tall grass are not allowed. 
Be a courteous neighbor.  When walking your dog, please 
be kind, don’t leave poop behind.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helpful Phone Numbers 
City Hall  789-2892 

Fax 787-5432 

Police Department 789-3329 

Fire Department 789-5912 

Animal Control 789-9025 

Municipal Court 495-3032 

Inspections & Permits 789-2892 

Sanitation Department 491-6474 

Streets & Parks 787-1404 

Sewer Department 491-6478 

Community Center 789-9892 

Putnam City Schools 495-5200 

City Council Members 
Mayor 

Patrick Woolley  409-4944 

Ward 1 Ward 3 

Cathy Maxey 

722-1045 

John Knipp 

789-4690 
  

James Mickley 

760-0401 
 

  

Ward 2 Ward 4 

Stephen Fuhrman 

537-5415 

Glen Lipinski 

789-8640 
  

Blayne Allsup 

202-1584 

Donnie Ryan 

831-6483 

Storm Safety 
HAVE A SAFETY PLAN: 

• Have a safety plan for wherever you might  
be when a tornado strikes – School, work, 

church, home, shopping, etc.   

• Think through your plan in advance, since 
 there may not be much time to act once the 

tornado is approaching you.   

• Practice your plan and be sure all family 
 members know what to do.  

• City offices are LOCKED during a 
tornado warning. 

Recycling 
Recycling takes place at Dorothy Cavener 

Park ((NW 52nd and Hammond Ave) on the 

first Saturday (9-3) and Sunday (1-3) of each 

month.  Recycling includes plastic, glass, 

aluminum and tin cans.  Closed if over 90
o
 



A SPECIAL THANK YOU!!! 
Thank you to all of those who helped with our Warr Acres “Kids Summer” food drive.  Because of your generosity,  
700 pounds of food was donated to Warr Acres Food Banks.  A special thanks to P.B. Jams restaurant, The Elks 
Lodge and our Community Center for collecting food for the kids in our community.  The donated food was picked up 
and then delivered by the Warr Acres Fire Department. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
E-BILL MEANS NO PAPER BILL 
 

Please be aware that if you sign up for E-Bill on the website, you will receive NO paper bill or 
newsletter in the mail.  Your bill will be transmitted ONLY via the internet to your email address.  You 

can view the newsletter on www.warracres-ok.gov.   
 

NO TEMPORARY CHECKS ACCEPTED FOR PAYMENTS! 
Please remember that the City of Warr Acres does NOT accept temporary checks in payment of any utility bills or 
licensing fees.  Checks must be pre-printed with the name, address, routing number, and account number and be 
completely filled out. 
 

FIRE  ESCAPE  PLANNING 
 

FEMA advises that in the event of a fire, remember that EVERY SECOND COUNTS, so you and 
your family must always be prepared.  Escape plans help you get out of your home quickly.  In 
less than 30 seconds, a small flame can get completely out of control and turn into a major fire.   
 

PREPARE and PRACTICE your fire escape plan twice a year with everyone in your household, 
including children and people with disabilities.  Some tips to consider when preparing your escape 
include: 
 

• Draw a map of your home and show all doors and windows.  Find two ways to get out of each room.  Make 
sure all doors and windows that lead outside open easily. 

• Teach children how to escape on their own in case you cannot help them. 

• Have a plan for everyone in your home who has a disability. 

• Practice your fire escape plan at night and during the daytime. 
 

REMEMBER, in the event of a fire: 
1. IMMEDIATELY leave the home. 
2. NEVER open doors that are hot to the touch. 
3. DESIGNATE a meeting place outside and take attendance. 
4. ONCE OUT, STAY OUT!  Never go back into a burning building for any reason. 

 
This newsletter is produced by City Hall and is included in each monthly billing according to municipal ordinance.  If you have any articles comments, concerns or other 
Information that you would like to have appear in this newsletter please bring your information to City Hall, email the editors at newsletter@warracres-ok.gov or call City 

Hall at 405-789-2892.   The newsletters will also be viewable on the city website at www.warracres-ok.gov including previous issues.  


